- RS sepwmber 21-, 2021

Ray Trudet, Cygnet Lake Homeowner
Dust Abatement for Lindbergh/Cypnet Lake Access Road

This letter is in response to Missoula Counly dust abatement 2021 decision o nol apply dust condrol
measures on the Lindbergh/Cygnet Lake Access Road. Missoula County’s decision resulted in the extra
burden for the property owners as they were required to pay o for dust abatement for the 2021 season.
As a homeowner at Cygnet Lake, | can appreciate the budgetary constraints that Missoula County
operates within but, I'm requesting that the county revisit its dust abatement priority Rst for 2022 to ensure
that the Lindbergh/Cygnet Lake Road is on the Est for dust abatemnent.

the area. The Lindbergh/Cygnet Access Road has seen a dramafic increase in fraffic flow during the
summer months. This increased traffic flow has created an excessive amount of airfbome particulate
matter (fugitive dust) that is negatively impacting the living environmnent of the residents.

Cumrently, the Administrative Rules of the State of Montana under the Department of Environmental
Quality in the Subchapter Emissions Stamdands under the Rule of 17.8.308 describes Particulate Matier
Airbome as the following: No person shall cause or authorize the production, handling, fransportation, or
storage of any matorial unless reasonable precautions fo conirol emissions of airborne particulate matier
are taken. Such emissions of airborne particulste matter from any stationary source shall exhibit an
opacity of 20% or greoaler averaged over six conseculive minutes.

The course of action listed in Rule 17.8.308 for arbome particulale matter associated with roadways is as
follows: No person shall cause or authorize the use of any sireet, road, or parking lot without tafong
reasonable precautions fo control emissions of airborne particulate matfer.

The attached photograph clearly highlights that if an opacity reading on the Lindbergh/Cygnet Access
Road was collected the reading would most kely indicate remedial actions are necessary in-order to
comply with Rule 17.8.308.




This is a picture of noting dust
on the county road.
Sorry | couldn't reproduce it.

I strongly encourage Missoula County officials to review the 2022 Dust Abatement budget and ensure
that funding is available to address airbome particulate matier associated with the Lindbergh/Cygnet Lake
Access Road on an annual basis.

Regards

Ray Trude! (Cygnet Lake Homeowner)

c.c. Montana Department of Environmental Quality



Bill Cory
Text Box
This is  a picture of nothing but dust on the county road. 
Sorry I couldn't reproduce it.
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